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A Letter from Jennifer... 
I hope everyone is keeping warm and finding ways to stay active and entertained with so much 

inside time!   If you are looking for something different and fun to do in February, be sure to stop 

by the PNS art show at Kings Park Library.  Our teachers have chosen some beautiful artwork! 

The children are so proud to see their artwork on display.  This year’s art show will run 

throughout the month of February. The art is displayed in the children’s section of the library.  

It’s a great family outing for a cold day!   

Enrollment for the 2017-2018 school year is in full swing.  A BIG thanks to Kristie McCauley and 

all the wonderful volunteers, we had a very successful Open House.  A thank you to the teachers 

as well.  I know many parents enjoyed the opportunity to see our students playing and learning.  

Though the Open House is over, enrollment for new families will continue throughout the spring.  

The number one way new families hear about PNS is through word of mouth.  Please spread the 

word about our school!  

There are some important dates coming up this month.  We have another maintenance day on 

Saturday, February 18.  There is only one more after this one so check with Stephanie Jensen if 

you are not sure you have fulfilled your member responsibility.  PNS will be closed on Monday, 

February 6th for a FCPS Student Holiday. The slate for next year's board will be presented at this 

month's board meeting on Monday, February 13th and PNS will be closed for the President’s Day 

holiday on February 20th.  

Finally, looking ahead to March, on Saturday, March 4th, PNS will hold its annual VIP Day.  Maybe 

Dad, Grandma, Grandpa or a favorite aunt, uncle, or neighbor would like to visit the preschool 

with your child? VIP Day is the perfect time for a family member or special friend who normally 

doesn’t get to see your child at school to visit. Also, please make sure to put Monday, March 13th 

on your calendar.  That is the night of our annual membership meeting, attendance is required 

for all families.  We will vote on the executive board for the next year.  The vote takes just a few 

minutes and the monthly board meeting follows, you are welcome to earn a volunteer hour by 

staying for the meeting. 

Thank you all for making PNS a wonderful place for our kids to fall in love with school! Please 

feel free to let me know if I can be of any assistance throughout the rest of the school year. 

 

Jennifer 
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Mark your Calendar 

 

Monday February 6
th

  
NO SCHOOL 

FCPS Student Holiday 

 

Monday February 13
th

  
Board Meeting  

7:30pm 

 

Saturday February 18
th

  
Cleaning & Maintenance Day 

8:30am-11:30am 

 

Monday February 20
th

  
NO SCHOOL 

President’s Day 

 
March 6

th
 – 10

th
  

Parents Brunches 

9:30am-10:30am 
 

Monday March 13
th

  
Annual Membership Meeting &  

Board Meeting 

7:30pm 

 

VIP DAY CHANGED TO MARCH 4th  
 

The Providence Pages is published for 
Providence Nursery School, Inc. Please 

send submissions to 
newsletter@providencenurseryschool.com 

 by February 
20th for March's issue. 
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CDO 

& 2’s 
  

 

It’s February, the month of love – and my 

young friends are going to love the activities 

awaiting them this month! 

 

There will be a lot to explore in the first 

week of February, with our two math-related 

themes of Sizes and Opposites. We’ll compare 

objects of different sizes, from pizza boxes to 

stuffed animals, and retell the story of the Three 

Billy Goats Gruff. At Music Time, we’ll practice 

making sounds that are fast and slow, and loud 

and quiet; we’ll also add some yoga moves to our 

repertoire as we stretch high and low, and make 

ourselves bigger and smaller. 

 

In the following week leading up to 

Valentine’s Day, we’ll get ready to celebrate by 

making valentines and mailbags, and singing and 

dancing to songs about love. We’ll also find out 

how mail gets from one house to another: the Big 

Room will become a postal center, with 

mailboxes, mail bags, and plenty of mail to 

deliver! 

 

Our topic for the third week of February is 

Insects. The children will learn some classic 

insect-related songs and rhymes, practice using 

magnifying glasses to examine small objects, 

and find out what makes insects so interesting. 

 

We’ll end the month by revisiting the topic 

of Transportation, this time focusing our 

attention on vehicles in the Air and at Sea: 

airplanes and rocket ships, and all types of 

boats. We’ll pretend, sing, and chant about 

boats and rocket ships, and practice counting 

down from ten to one for “blast off!” We’ll also 

conduct some science experiments to find out 

about floating and sinking in water. 

 

I’m looking forward to another great 

month at preschool with your little valentines! 

 

Ms. Auten 
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3’s 

 

Our hearts are all a-flutter because it’s February, 

the month of love!  We have settled back into our 

school routines and, as usual, everybody seems a 

little more grown up and ready to take on the world 

(or at least their preschool world).  That’s a good 

thing, because we’ve got plenty to do this month. 

 

Our first theme of the month is Dental Health.  

We’re at the age for first visits to the dentist and 

learning to take care of our teeth, so a little fun 

with toothbrushes and dental floss is in order.  

We’re hoping to take a field trip to an area dentist’s 

office to get more familiar with what happens 

there. 

 

Then we’ll talk about friends and loved ones 

during Love and Friendship Week.  Hearts of red 

and pink will be all over the place.  Hopefully some 

of them will make their way home to you.  We are 

going to “mail” our valentines to each other at 

school, so be sure to include the symbols when 

addressing them.  I’ll send home a list with 

instructions and everyone’s symbol on it, but I bet 

the kids already know them. It’s so much fun to 

deliver all those valentines. 

 

Transportation is the last theme of the month.  

Everybody loves things that go:  cars, trains, boats 

and planes.  And we’ve got art projects, books and 

songs about all those vehicles, too.  I hope we get 

to have some bike days this month, too. 

 

During February works of art by our talented 

preschoolers will be featured at Kings Park Library.  

The cold weather makes it a great time to visit the 

library, check out some books and view the 

masterpieces. 

 

As you can see, we’ve got an action-packed 

month ahead.  Let’s get to it!! 

Miss Susan 
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3-4’s 
 
 

January certainly was a month of changes…the 

weather was warm and then the weather was COLD!   

The kids are doing so well with the Question of the Day 

sign-in board…and the morning “work.”  They are all so 

eager to find out what they will be doing each 

morning…I love their enthusiasm!!!  So the month just 

flew by, but I still do miss all of those dinosaurs! 

 February brings us lots of new adventures.  The 

first week will be a unit on body parts. There are so 

many fun activities to review all of our “important” body 

parts…songs and dances will be high on my list this 

week.  Plus I have a bunch of silly books that I can’t 

wait to share!  Simon Says, “Clap your hands!” 

 Then comes a new theme for the 

3/4s…Science Week!  I have learned that this group 

adores experiments and learning “why” things happen.  

So we will have fun ‘doing’ scientific stuff. You 

know….messy, gooey science fun.  Who knows what 

will happen in class each day?  You will have to ask 

your child that week and find out.   

Next we’ll celebrate a week filled with Valentine 

activities…special headbands, heart decorations, and 

beaded patterns.  We will exchange Valentine cards on 

Tuesday, February 12th.  On that day, I would like each 

child to bring a valentine for every member of the class.  

And may I ask a big favor of each of you?  Please 

“address” each envelope with both the child’s name 

and colored symbol.  That way your child will be able to 

“mail” the valentines to his/her friends…all by 

themselves.  (You know me and my hope of 

independence for all!) Kids love this activity and it 

makes Valentine’s Day very special.  (I will send home 

a list of symbols soon.)  Would anyone like to send in a 

special Valentine snack for the class to share? It 

doesn’t have to be elaborate…we will think it’s special 

no matter what it is!    The rest of the week will be 

spent exploring our feelings…why do we have them 

and what can we do with them?   

The week of February 20th will find us discussing the 

workers who help us in our neighborhood.  There will 

be lots of talking about “I want to be a (fill in the blank) 

when I grow up!”  And no…a princess is not a 

community helper in our community!  LOL 

Dr. Seuss will be our honorary guest during the week of 

2/27. We will honor his memory by exploring several of 

his books…including my favorite, Green Eggs and 

Ham.   Of course, we’ll do some cooking on that day!  I 

also have a couple of other exciting projects to go 

along with other Dr. Seuss books…so stand by!  We 

will be working on our rhyming skills throughout the 

week and we’ll write our own class Rhyme Time book. 

The Monday 4s gang will be working with the letters 

B(1/30), V(2/13),  and E(2/27).  You should hear them 

starting to decode simple three letter words.  I love the 

cooperative spirit of this group!  Mondays are definitely 

fun days! 

 Please put VIP Day on your calendar with its 

rescheduled date of March 4th.  We look forward to 

seeing your PNS student and their special grown-up on 

that Saturday from 10:00 – 12:00.  And remember – no 

school on February 6th (FCPS holiday) and February 

20th (Presidents’ Day).  Are you ready - it’s going to be 

a LOVE-ly month! 

 Jane Millward 
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4’s 

 

Wow, January just flew by!  Here is hoping we have an 

early Spring. 

Our first week of February brings our Healthy Choices 

theme.  We’ll talk body parts (especially the ones on 

the inside of our body that we can’t see), germs, dental 

health and exercise.  Science will help us see the 

spread of “germs” and the gym will see lots of active 

games (if we can’t get outside).  Yoga and dancing will 

warm us up in the morning and our brains will help us 

write in our journals about a healthy choice we will 

resolve to make this month.  We will also bounce and 

bop and talk brains and bellies with the Letter B. 

The week of February 6 we’ll be go, go, going with the 

Letter G and Making Things Go.  The physics of 

motion will be explored as we create our own means of 

transportation.  We’ll observe the effect of friction on 

things that move (including ourselves) and find ways to 

increase and decrease friction on vehicles.  We’ll 

compare different modes of transportation and write a 

class book about a travel adventure.  Sequencing, 

counting, patterns and shapes are all great math 

concepts that go along with transportation.   

The week of February 13, beginning with our 

Valentine’s Day celebration, we will talk about 

Friendship.  We’ll work on cooperative classroom 

projects, make mailboxes for our Valentine’s deliveries, 

solve some friendship problems with the help of some 

puppets and brainstorm ways to fill each other’s 

buckets.  On Tuesday Feb 14th, we will exchange 

valentines.  Please ñaddressò 12 valentines, each 

with a classmateôs name, so the children can 

ñmailò their valentines themselves.  We will also 

decorate sugar cookies for our celebration.   The Letter 

of the Week will be V. 

The last week of February we will talk Construction 

and Tools.   Our class of engineers will get some 

hands on experience with different kinds of tools.  The 

Three Little Pigs will inspire us to recreate those piggie 

structures and see if we can keep the Wolf out!  We’ll 

talk about the kinds of machines that help build, dig 

and demolish.  We’ll even work with “concrete” to 

create a novel piece of art!   Our Letter of the Week will 

be E.   

“Going on the Buzzer,” our small group rotational 

activity will continue on Tuesday mornings.   Please 

arrive right on time (or even 5 minutes early) so we can 

run through a quick and abbreviated Morning Meeting 

and then right into our rotations.  The children will be 

working on fine motor skills and creativity during 

independent play time, social skills, turning taking, and 

pre-reading and math skills during game time with Miss 

Emmy and problem solving skills and mindfulness with 

me.   

Important date in March:  VIP Day is March 4th from 

10am to 12pm.  This is a great opportunity for your 

child to show off their school and teachers to a Very 

Important Person, usually a family member who 

doesn’t get to see us in action at PNS.  We’ll have fun 

projects and rarely seen toys out in the Big Room for 

your child and his/her visitor to enjoy. 

Stay warm! 

Ms. Ryan 
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Save the date for PNS Summer Camp! 

May 30 - June 9  
More details soon! 
 
Come enjoy the PNS Art Show!  
 
The PNS Art Show is held annually in the children's 
section of the Kings Park Library on Burke Lake 
Road. For those of you new to PNS or unfamiliar with 
the art show, each year our wonderful teachers select 
one piece of art per student to be displayed at the 
library. Families are invited to view the artwork at their 
own leisure whenever they choose to visit the library 
throughout the entire month of February. What a 
fabulous chance for your young artist to see his/her 
masterpiece displayed in a public setting! Come and 
enjoy! 

Keep PNS in the Loop 

Have you moved? Changed your cell phone number or 

work phone? Please keep in mind that these small 

changes may affect the school's ability to reach your 

family in case of emergency. If you or your spouse -- or 

if anyone listed as an emergency contact has new 

information -- please let PNS know.  

Email Alex Hume, VP Forms, 
vpforms@providencenurseryschool.com with updates. 

 

VCPC Awards! 

The Virginia Cooperative Preschool Council will be 
accepting nominations for VCPC member schools' 
parents whose commitment over the past year has been 
superior. Perhaps you can think of someone whose 
contribution has been substantial and nominate him or 
her for this award. Nomination forms will be available 
on the sign-in tables and by e-mail to 
stephmjensen@gmail.com. 
 
Parent Education 
 
On Monday, February 13th, 6:15-7:15 PM (right 
before the monthly board meeting), Maureen Bush, a 
PNS alumna parent and Fairfax County teacher, will 
present a talk on Kindergarten Readiness in the Big 
Room. Please join us for valuable information 
regarding your rising kindergartener.  
 
Dr. Rene Hackney will present "Positive Intent and 
Praise"on Saturday, March 4th from 10:00-11:30 
AM.  Those attending will earn 1.5 Parent Education 
hours.  

 
On Friday March 17

th
 we will be offering a "CPR 

Anytime" class from 9:45-11am.  More details will be 
sent out soon! 
 
Enrichment 
 
On Feb 8

th
 at 11:30 in The Big Room Officer Stewart 

from the Crime Prevention Unit will talk to the kids 

about how police officers help the community and what 

we can do to help the police.  Parents, siblings, 2s, and 

CDO are welcome to attend as well. 

The Army Bandôs Woodwind Quintet will be joining us 

on Feb 15
th

 in The Big Room at 11:30 not only to play 

instruments, but to talk to the kids about how they make 

the sounds they do.  If the kids are very good they 

might even get a chance to touch some of the 

instruments.   

Maja Strollo, Enrichment Coordinator 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Each family enrolled in a co-oping class must complete 
eight volunteer hours during the school year. CDO-only 
families are required to do four. You must also attend 
one Clean-Up Day per enrolled child.  
 
¶ We need a volunteer on Wednesday, February 1, 

to cover lunch bunch, from 12:30 p.m. until 
1:30 p.m. 

¶ Attend the Board Meeting on Monday, February 
13 at 7:30 p.m. for one volunteer hour.  

¶ Fulfill your requirement or earn volunteer hours 
by attending our third Clean-Up Day of the year 
on Saturday, February 18, from 8:30 a.m. until 
11:30 a.m. Please use the Clean-Up Day sign-up 
to update your RSVP. 

¶ Help take down our studentsô artwork at Kings 
Park Library one evening in early March, date 
TBD.  

 
Contact Stephanie Jensen 
(vpadmin@providencenurseryschool.com) if you have 
any questions about your volunteer hours or would like 
to volunteer for one of these opportunities. 
 
 
 
Fundraising  
 
The Fundraising Committee is planning a school wide 
playdate and raffle for March 30th.  (This is a 
Thursday when the teachers are off at a conference so 

mailto:vpforms@providencenurseryschool.com
mailto:stephmjensen@gmail.com
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there is no regular school.)  We are starting to collect 
items for the raffle.  Class reps will be in touch as the 
date gets closer, about putting together themed baskets 
for raffle items.  We need help to reach out to local 
businesses for other donations like gift cards.  You can 
earn volunteer hours by mailing or dropping off a 
request letter for us.  The letter is already ready to go 
with all of the pertinent information (including our 
contact info and 501 c 3 number).  If you are interested 
in helping out, please e-mail Liz Claeys.  Thank you 
again for your support of PNS! 

 
Editor’s Note 

Thank you for reading the PNS newsletter.  If there is 
anything you would like to have published in the March 
Newsletter please submit it by February 20

th
.  If you 

have any suggestions or things you would like to see in 
the newsletter donôt hesitate to let me know.   

Thank you, 
Elizabeth Carroll 
newsletter@providencenurseryschool.com 
 
 
 
 
Thank You! 
 

Thank you to Jonathan and Sara Levy for taking such 

good care of our animals throughout the year.   

Thank you to our library team, Ravi and Stephanie 

Kamath, Andy and Liz Ramstad and James and Jennifer 

Maiwurm for always keeping our bookshelves well-

stocked with books relevant to each weekôs theme 

Thank you to Kristie McCauley for all the hard work 

she put into our Open House.   

Thank you to Liz Ramstad, Heather Streckfus-Green, 

Anna Fiser, Maja Strollo, Zeina Frayha, Jennifer Mack, 

Amy Schroeder, and Jenny Otto, who volunteered at the 

Open House and made it a great success 

Thank you to Kristie McCauley and Jane Millward for 

representing PNS at the Burke preschool fair. 

Thank you to James Maiwurm and PJ Pitera for 

hanging the PNS enrollment and Open House signs.     
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February 2017 
Sun M T W Th F Sat 

 
 

 
 

 1  
Tuition Due 

 

2 Groundhog Day 

 
 

3 4 
Eat Ice Cream for 

Breakfast Day 

5 
Super Bowl 

Sunday 

6 
NO SCHOOL 
FCPS Holiday 

7 8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
Make a Friend 

Day 

12 

 
13 
Board Meeting 

7:30pm 

14 
±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
Cleaning & 

Maintenance 
Day 

8:30am-11:30am  

19 
 

20 
NO SCHOOL 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
International Dog 

Biscuit 
Appreciation Day 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 28 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

       

 


